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Keeping you in touch with our latest news

Summer is nearly here and who could 
believe we are now about to enter our 
last term of the school  year.
We bid a sad farewell to our wonderful 
Year 11 students this Friday as they 
finish their time in school.  They will be 
asked to come back in to complete  
assessments  before we break up for the 
end of the school year in  July.

Preparations are well underway for the 
launch of our new school, The Turing 
School in September.   Over the last week 
we have been sizing all our students 
ready to receive their new Turing 
uniform for term 1.  These have been 
brought by the Swale Academies Trust 
for all students in current years 7 to 10.

Students will receive a new Turing blazer 
and new Turing tie (we will use the same 
standard tie across all years) as well as 
one of our exclusive new top quality PE 
tops and a pair of shorts.

WELCOME

Dear Parents, Carers and Students.

What a great Term 5 we have had here 
at the Causeway school and we have 
been really impressed with how our 
students have comported themselves 
through some changes within the school 
set up and one way system.  

We are very sad to be saying goodbye to 
our wonderful year 11 students who will 
be leaving us this Friday after their five 
years with us. We know there will be 
tears from staff and students but we will 
have ensured they have a good send off 
and are so proud of how they have 
handled themselves with all the testing 
and assessments they have had to 
complete. Then we wish them luck on 
results day!

As we enter Term 6 we will be really 
driving our reopening as The Turing 
school and will be involving students, 
staff and parents in our plans and the 
exciting times ahead.

I’d also like to thank all of our parents 
for their support over this term. You are 
fundamental to our young people’s 
success and your contact and support is 
greatly valued. 

I hope you all have a lovely half term 
break. 

Sarah Doyle
Deputy Headteacher 

THE COUNTDOWN TO THE TURING SCHOOL IS ON

Once our new uniform suppliers website 
goes live in July parents can also 
purchase further items if they wish 
including our optional new school 
jumper, trousers, skirts and shoes.

During term 6 we welcome our new Year 
6 students into school for their 
transitions days.  These students will be 
coming from a range of local primary 
schools and we look forward to 
welcoming them to our new school in 
September.

With the relaxation in social distancing 
rules due to come in towards the end of 
June we hope to try and restore some 
normality for our students.  We are 
currently planning  for the introduction 
of more after school clubs, our annual 
sports day and possibility of some  
enrichment activities during the last 
week of term.  We will keep you updated 
as we start term 6.

As you may be aware we also upgraded 
our in school information systems and 
now have in place a new communication 
app called My Child at School.  If you 
have not done so already, please sign up 
to this.  Further details can be found 
further on in this newsletter on how to 
download and login to your parents 
account.

It is going to be a busy and exciting last 
term and we look forward to sharing with 
you all the information on your new 
school coming in  September.

Upcoming 
Dates

Mon 7th June / Start of Term 6
Weds 23rd June / Year 8 & 9 HPV Vaccinations

Thurs 24th June / Year 9 Virtual Parents Evening 4-7pm
Mon 28th June / Year 10 Mock Exams (2 weeks)

Thurs 1st July / Year 8 Virtual Parents Evening 4-7pm
Fri 2nd July / INSET Day - School Closed

Thurs 15th July / Year 7 Virtual Parents Evening 4-7pm
Thurs 22nd July / Year 9 Teenage Booster Vaccinations

Fri 23rd July / End of Term 6

 



NEWS

LOCKER RENTAL
Parents are able to order and pay for 
a new locker for their child from July.  
The cost for an annual rental for the 
21/22 season will be £18.  Please see 
the last 2 pages of this newsletter for 
information on how to obtain a locker 
for next year.
_________________________________________

PARENTS EVENINGS
Thank you to all the parents who 
attended our Year 10 & 11 virtual 
parents evenings in term 5.
We have managed to reschedule our 
other year groups for term 6 after not 
being able to bring them to you earlier 
in the year.
The new dates are:
Year 7 - Thursday  15th July 4-7pm
Year 8 - Thursday  1st July 4-7pm
Year 9 - Thursday  24th June 4-7pm

These will all be virtual evenings.
_________________________________________

RE-SCHEDULED VACCINATIONS
These will now take place in term 6 on 
the following dates:
Yr 8 & 9 HPV vaccinations -23rd June
Yr 9 Teenage Boosters - 22nd July

We would like to keep you updated 
with  our current restrictions and social 
distancing guidelines we have in place 
for our staff and students at school.
Swale Academies Trust will be keeping 
the use of face coverings in their 
schools including Causeway, so staff, 
students and visitors will be required to 
wear these in all communal areas of the 
school.   
We will continue to use a one way 
system within our corridors and where 
possible stick to the 1 metre plus social 
distancing rule.
All classrooms have fixed hand 
santising stations now and we will 
continue to encourage all students to 
clean their hands as they enter each 
lesson.

Until the end of term 6 we will continue 
to use seperate entrances for year 
groups when they arrive and leave 
school.  Breaks and lunchtimes will also 
continue to be taken within their own 
separate areas of the school.

CAUSEWAY 2 CAUSEWAY CHARITY EVENT UPDATE

.We are now 2540 miles into our journey to 
Mexico City.  Well done to all the staff and 
students who have been continuing to send in 
their submissions while they have been out 
cycling, running and walking during lockdown.

We still have a way to go to reach our target of 
5582 miles so keep sending in your submissions 
to c2c@causewayschool.org

Please also visit our JustGiving page for more 
updates and also to sponsor us in aid of helping 
the Trussell Trust, a local charity supporting food 
banks such as the Eastbourne food bank.

 2540 of 5582 

miles completed

Distance Update

CURRENT IN SCHOOL COVID RESTRICTIONS 

LAST CHANCE - Closes 21st June 2021

School lunches will continue to be 
supplied by our canteen staff in the 
year group break and lunch areas.
Students can continue to order their 
lunches through their tutors.
We are still unable to take take any 
cash payments at school through our 
student cash top up machines due to 
Covid restrictions.

Our cleaning staff continue to  deep 
clean all classrooms each evening as 
well as high traffic areas throughout 
the day.

All our staff continue to take 2 Covid 
tests a week and until government 
rules change, students will also be 
required to continue to self test at 
home with the provided testing kits we 
supply at the school.

We would like to thank all parents for 
your continued support during the last 
year, we all play a part in continuing to 
keep everyone safe.

mailto:c2c@causewayschool.org


YEAR 10 COLLEGE 

During Term 5 we will be introducing to parents our new 
online communication platform called My Child at School.
This will replace our current system Edulink and is just as 
quick and easy to use.  

Parents will be able to report absences, contact their child’s 
teachers, monitor students attendance, check timetables and 
view the school calendar, view recent student reports as well 
as many more features which will be added soon.

If you would like to access this system, 
please email us at tts-office@swale.at
and we will email you an invitation 
login code email to get you set up, we
encourage all parents to sign up.

Can we please ask that all parents continue to make sure we 
hold the most up to date information on file for you especially 
contact telephone numbers and a valid email address.

PARENTPAY PAYMENT SYSTEM

FAO Year 10 & Year 10 Parents/Carers - College 
Taster Days
It's an exciting time of year for you Year 10, as you 
have the opportunity to attend ESCG Eastbourne 
on Tuesday 22 June 2021 for your College Taster 
Day.  A letter will recently went to parents with 
details of this event, as it will be an expectation 
that Year 10 students attend to provide a good 
overview of the courses Post 16 available locally.
Students should visit the below link in order to 
register their teaster choices for 22nd June.
http://tasters.escevents.co.uk/register

Dates of ESCG other sites Taster days are Lewes:  
24 & 25 June 2021 & Hastings:  29 & 30 June 2021
Students wishing to attend Lewes or Hastings need 
to do so independently of school, but please  advise 
school attendance if you plan on attending during 
the school day, so that any absence is then 
authorised.  

Bexhill College Taster day will now be held on 
Monday 12th July
Details of other College's Taster Days will be 
distributed as they become known and available to 
us.

Orders are now available to be 
taken for this years Year 11 
leavers hoodies.

Parents and students of Year 11 
can go to the below website and 
place your orders now.  The 
ordering system will be open until 
1st June 2021.

Students are able to pick from 
over 60 colours and are able to 
put a customised nickname on 
their hoodie.

Hoodies cost just £19 with adding 
a nickname for just £3.60.

To order please visit Hartland 
Hoodies website below:

YEAR 11 LEAVERS HOODIES 

http://www.hartlandhoodies.com/
school-leavers-hoodies/cause-way-school

ATTENDANCE MATTERS

MY CHILD AT SCHOOL

All students must now be attending school with the 
exception of those who are isolating or on other medical 
grounds.
Students must be here ready to enter the school building at 
8.40am.  Students who arrive after this time and before 
9.10am must enter through the student late door located 
next to the student gate on the side of the building.

All student absences must be reported to our attendance 
team on the first day of absence by calling or attendance 
phone line on 01323 465707 or calling the main school line 
on 01323 465700 and choosing option 1.

Many parents will know that in school we use the payment 
system called ParentPay for students to pay for their school 
lunches and break time snacks.  Parents can simply open a 
ParentPay account online and add money to the account 
either by credit/debit card or if you do not have one of these 
by adding cash at any store that shows the PayPoint logo.

We have now extended this system so parents can now pay 
for their child’s food technology payments online and we will 
also start to use it for future upcoming school trips.

Our aim will be become a cashless school from September 
with all payments being made virtually.  This not only save 
much time processing money but also is more secure for staff 
and students.

If you have not yet set up a ParentPay account, its quick and 
easy to do.  To get started simply email us at school at 
tts-office@swale.at and we will send you your activation code 
in an email which will outline what you need to do.

We will also be adding our GCSE revision guides to this 
system from September when we will be able to offer over 20 
guides covering most of our GCSE subjects.

LAST CHANCE TO 

ORDER. ORDERS 

CLOSE ON TUESDAY 

1ST JUNE

mailto:tts-office@swale.at
http://www.hartlandhoodies.com/
http://www.hartlandhoodies.com/
mailto:tts-office@swale.at


SOME TOP STUDENT WORK FROM TERM 5

DESIGN TECHNOLOGY CONTRIBUTIONS

Year 8 students are currently working on the design and 
production of their cases in their Design Technology 
lessons.
For students wishing to take home their finished products 
we are asking for a contribution towards the cost of 
material used, this has been kept to just 50p and can be 
paid through the ParentPay payment system.

Cameron L in Year 8 making a 

great homemade burger and 

chips in food technology.

Madison M in her Sphere lesson created a created a poster during a lesson on consent.

Freddy D Tayla M

Two particular  students have done some exceptional work in Spanish this term, Freddy and Tayla had to write a description of what 
they do in their free time in Spanish.

Students in their Humanities 
lesson recently had the 
chance to gain a student first 
aid certificate in CPR during 
their lessons.
They learned how to do life 
saving techniques on the 
school new set of resus 
dolls.
Due to current Covid 
restrictions however they 
were not permitted to rescue 
breaths for obvious reasons.
Well done to all who took 
part.








